
 
MEDIA STATEMENT 
 

12 November 2024 
 
Correctional Services' Response to Court Judgment 
 
The Department of Correctional Services (DCS) acknowledges the judgment handed down on 12 
November 2024 by the Gauteng Division of the High Court, Pretoria.  
 
DCS respects the judicial process and has noted the court's ruling on the case involving Mthobisi 
Prince Mncube and Fisokuhle Ntuli, which pertains to their detainment at the C-Max Section of the 
Kgosi Mampuru II Correctional Facility. 
 
Correctional Services is currently in the process of studying the judgment with a view to understand 
its implications on legal compliance and the constitutional mandate of the Department. 
 
At this time, no further statements or comments will be provided until this review is complete. Once 
the review process is finalised, we will issue additional information on our intended course of action, 
if necessary. 
 

                                               ENDS 
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